COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL
Monday 14th May 2007
Headed Item 9(b)
Affordable Housing Initiative: The Grange (Nangor) lands, Clondalkin.
The Lands at the Grange comprise of 34.4 hectares (85 acres) located to the South-East of the junction of the New Nangor Road and the recently completed section of the Outer Ring Road which now connects the N7 to the N4 at Lucan. The lands, in Council ownership and are zoned ‘A1’ in the County Development Plan 2004-2ll0 to provide for new residential communities in accordance with Approved Area Plans.
The Framework Study for The Grange proposed a new neighbourhood for Clondalkin comprising of over l600 high quality homes, of which c 600 will be affordable, alongside new retail/commercial, community/childcare facilities and recreational areas.  With a site reserved for a primary school, this promises to be one of the most exciting developments in the Clondalkin area in many years.

Public Consultation on the Framework Study was formally launched by Mayor Eamon Maloney on the  22nd March 2007 in the Civic Centre, Clondalkin. Public notice of the Council’s intention to develop The Grange was published in national newspapers on the same and in subsequent editions of local newspapers.
The A.H.I. website went live on the same day. http://ahi.southdublin.ie   
 Approx. 3500 publicity brochures for the Grange development were circulated to households in estates adjoining The Grange lands.  The public consultation period was carried out over a four week period from the 22nd March up to including the 2lst April 2007.     

Overall the public consultation process  elicited a very positive response from members of the public with considerable interest generated by young people interested in purchasing affordable homes in the development.

A summary of  issues/concerns raised by residents during the course of the public consultation period is attached to report presented to this meeting under Item 9(a).

A report on the Grange Framework Study was presented to the members of the Lucan/Clondalkin Area District Committee at their meeting on the 24th April last.  The report included a summary of issues/concerns raised by local residents during the course of the public consultation process.  The report was noted by the Members.

The disposal of the lands, pursuant to the provision of Section 183 of the Local Government (Planning and Development) Act, 2000 will be brought before the Council following award of contract to the successful bidder. 
